
Abraham, Susan

From: Leeds, Eric
Sent: Friday, June 01,2012 11:03AM
To: Abraham, Susan; Le, Hong
Cc: Dorman, Dan; Langlie, Liz; Kipfer, Lorna
Subject: FW: NRC's Regulatory Information Conference
Attachments: 06-01-12_NRC_NRC's Regulatory Information Conference.pdf

Here it is - please use it appropriately. Thank again for your prompt!!!

Eric J. Leeds, Director
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
301-415-1270

From: PIETRANGELO, Tony [mailto:arp@nei.org] i\'/-•
Sent: Friday, June 01, 2012 10:29 AM
Subject: NRC's Regulatory Information Conference

June 1, 2012

Mr. Eric J. Leeds
Director
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Subject: NRC's Regulatory Information Conference

Project Number: 689

Dear Mr. Leeds:

In the aftermath of the General Services Administration conference scandal, we understand that federal
agencies may be requested to justify large conferences and off-site meetings they hold. The purpose of this
letter is to provide an industry perspective on the value of the NRC's annual Regulatory Information
Conference (RIC). We strongly support continuation of the RIC for the reasons outlined below.

The Nuclear Energy Institute's membership of more than 400 companies includes the owners/operators of the
104 commercial nuclear energy plants in the U.S., reactor vendors, nuclear fuel suppliers, and a broad
spectrum of firms that provide products and services supporting the beneficial uses of nuclear technology. The
RIC is a long-standing annual conference that provides industry stakeholders as well as numerous other NRC
stakeholders a unique opportunity to interact with NRC commissioners, the staff, and colleagues from around
the world. Participants hear directly from each of the commissioners on policy matters facing the Commission
and are also able to attend breakout sessions and hear panels of experts discuss a range safety and security
issues. Many of our members participate on these panels along with NRC personnel and other stakeholders.
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This mix of views and perspectives results in healthy dialogue on issues facing the industry today. Audience
members are also afforded the opportunity to ask questions and express their own views. In addition, we
commend the NRC practice of posting to your website the questions and answers received in all the breakout

sessions.

The conference brings together a diverse group of individuals including those working in state and local
governments, nuclear safety regulators from other countries, advocacy groups, the media, licensees and

vendors. The networking opportunities and the new relationships that are established results in significant

sharing of information. That is important for our industry and to the transparency necessary for effective
regulatory oversight,

The RIC reflects the NRC's commitment to working openly, and the dialogue that takes place is essential to the

development of informed policymaking. We appreciate the value that the RIC provides and look forward to

future annual conferences.

Sincerely,

Anthony R. Pietrangelo
Senior Vice President and Chief Nuclear Officer

Nuclear Energy Institute
1776 I Street NW, Suite 400
Washington, DC 20006
www.nei.org

P: 202-739-8081
F: 202-533-0182

:arp(&nei org

nuclear, clean air energy.

nuclear

FOLLOW US ON

This electronic message transmission contains information from the Nuclear Energy Institute, Inc. The information is intended solely for the use of the addressee and its use by any

other person is not authorized if you are not the intended recipient, you have received this communication in error, and any review, use, disclosure, copying or distribution of the
contents of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or by electronic
mail andpermanently delete the original message. IRS Circular 230 disclosure: To ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the IRS and other taxing authorities, we
inform you that any tax advice contained in this communication (including any attachments) is not intended or written to be used. and cannot be usedfor the purpose of(i)
avoiding penalties that may be imposed on any taxpayer or (it) promoting, marketing or recommending to another party any transaction or matter addressed herein.
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Sent through mail.messaging.microsofl.com
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NUCLEAR ENERGY INSIIIUIE

Anthony IL Pietrangelo

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT AND

CHIEF NUCLEAR OFFICER

June 1, 2012

Mr. Eric J. Leeds
Director
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, DC 20555-0001

Subject: NRC's Regulatory Information Conference

Project Number: 689

Dear Mr. Leeds:

In the aftermath of the General Services Administration conference scandal, we understand that

federal agencies may be requested to justify large conferences and off-site meetings they hold. The
purpose of this letter is to provide an industry perspective on the value of the NRC's annual

Regulatory Information Conference (RIC). We strongly support continuation of the RIC for the

reasons outlined below.

The Nuclear Energy Institute's' membership of more than 400 companies includes the

owners/operators of the 104 commercial nuclear energy plants in the U.S., reactor vendors, nuclear

fuel suppliers, and a broad spectrum of firms that provide products and services supporting the
beneficial uses of nuclear technology. The RIC is a long-standing annual conference that provides
industry stakeholders as well as numerous other NRC stakeholders a unique opportunity to interact
with NRC commissioners, the staff, and colleagues from around the world. Participants hear directly

from each of the commissioners on policy matters facing the Commission and are also able to attend
breakout sessions and hear panels of experts discuss a range safety and security issues. Many of

our members participate on these panels along with NRC personnel and other stakeholders. This mix

of views and perspectives results in healthy dialogue on issues facing the industry today. Audience

members are also afforded the opportunity to ask questions and express their own views. In

1 NEI is the organization responsible for establishing unified nuclear industry policy on matters affecting the nuclear energy industry,

including the regulatory aspects of generic operational and technical issues. NEI's members include all utilities licensed to operate
commercial nuclear power plants in the United States, nuclear plant designers, major architect/englneering firms, fuel fabrication
facilities, materials licensees, and other organizations and individuals involved in the nuclear energy industry.
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addition, we commend the NRC practice of posting to your website the questions and answers

received in all the breakout sessions.

The conference brings together a diverse group of individuals including those working in state and
local governments, nuclear safety regulators from other countries, advocacy groups, the media,

licensees and vendors. The networking opportunities and the new relationships that are established

results in significant sharing of information. That is important for our industry and to the

transparency necessary for effective regulatory oversight.

The RIC reflects the NRC's commitment to working openly, and the dialogue that takes place is

essential to the development of informed policymaking. We appreciate the value that the RIC
provides and look forward to future annual conferences.

Sincerely,

P4 A- U
Anthony R. Pietrangelo


